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NMRT Board Member Final Report

1. Office Name: Outreach Director
2. Office Term (Date: Ex. 2005-2006): 2016 – 2018 
3. Discuss/summarize your involvement with your committees this year: 

I stayed in regular contact with my committee chairs throughout the year, monitoring their email communications and responding quickly to any questions or issues that came up. I periodically emailed my committee chairs (typically when there was less activity) to do a general check-in, see if they needed anything, and remind them of anything coming up that they should know about (board meetings, conference events, etc.). I also introduced my committee chairs to each other by email earlier in the year, to make sure they were aware of related committees and contacts. I think this style of communicating with them worked well. 
Before ALA Annual, I helped the SCOTYA committee chair figure out the process for obtaining certificates for the award winners. I advised the MPDR committee chair regarding committee members’ involvement and responsiveness. I assisted the SASCO committee mainly towards the beginning of the year, when they were gathering ALA Student Chapter contact info (which was made a lot easier based on my experience as chair of that committee). 
4. Based on your year’s experience in this office, what future directions do you see your office or NMRT needing to take this year or the following year? 

It would help if some of NMRT’s marketing/outreach initiatives were more clear. For example, I know there is an NMRT brochure, but it may be helpful if this was publicly available so that SASCO could send a digital copy directly to student chapters, or direct them to an area of the NMRT website that includes our brochure or other promotional materials (I will ask Kim about this, may be an easy fix). 
A constant concern from the SASCO committee over the past few years is that it’s difficult to maintain contact with student chapters due to the high turnover of their chapter presidents. It’s also hard to know if the information we share with them ever gets shared more widely with students in the program, due to the low response rate (many never reply at all to confirm their contact info). I don’t know the answer to this, but we may need to brainstorm and rethink the best ways to reach out to students. 
Also, my personal opinion is that committee acronyms (MPDR, SASCO, etc.) should be used sparingly when communicating with members and potential members. For recruitment and promotional purposes, I think we should stick primarily to “NMRT” rather than specific committee acronyms. One example of this is the use of “MPDR” in NMRT blog posts. I think I will share my opinion on this with my committee chairs next year, so that we can have a more unified approach to outreach. 
5. What tips or hints do you have that might help your successor carry out the duties of this office?

Remind your committee chairs to save and upload their documentation to ALA Connect. It’s incredibly helpful for the next year’s chair.
Encourage SCOTYA to work with the Annual Social Committee regarding presentation of the awards. Everyone just needs to be on the same page about who will present the SCOTYA award and at what time during the social (it was unclear this year, causing a scheduling mix-up for some). Make sure the SCOTYA chair obtains the certificates (or arrange for someone else to pick them up, if the chair can’t do it).  

I think SCOTYA should also have the freedom to send out the application information through their own channels (for example, if members are on their schools’ listservs, already work closely with other units, etc.), even though we already have committees who officially send out NMRT information. There was confusion this year over whether they could/should send the information out themselves, or solely rely on SASCO and LC&S. Prohibiting SCOTYA from directly sending the information only prohibits communication about the award, and we saw this year a drop in the number of applications. 
6. Please address the role of the board member as coordinator. For example, projects between membership promotion, diversity & recruitment and student outreach would need to be coordinated. How might activities such as this be handled by board members efficiently and smoothly? Your thoughts here will be most helpful for future boards.
It’s important for the Outreach Director to make sure their committees are aware of other committees’ work. This is especially important for the SASCO committee, who needs to be sending information to student chapters about all of the various NMRT activities. The SASCO chair should be aware of what is coming up (for example, advertising about the SCOTYA award early and often), so the Outreach Director could help with this awareness. MPDR also needs to have a strong understanding of NMRT activities in order to effectively promote membership. 
The MPDR committee has sent out a member survey for at least the past two years. This member survey is a tool that can be used more broadly by board members and help us coordinate across committees. For example, the information should be shared and discussed among board members at a meeting, and used to make positive changes based on member feedback. I think we should start keeping better track of this kind of information to track progress on our goals. 
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